


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                          Clerk: Mr G Bould
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting and Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11th May 2016 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr P Butters, Cllr Mrs S Birchall, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr Mrs L Perry and Cllr D Moore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.


Shropshire Council:  Nicola Fisher. 

24.16. Election of Chairman.
Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded that Cllr P Waters be Chairman of the Parish Council for the Municipal Year 2016/17. The Parish Council agreed unanimously and the Chairman then signed the declaration of office.
25.16. Election of Vice Chairman.

Cllr R Wright proposed and Cllr Mrs S Birchall seconded that Cllr K Newby be Vice Chairman of the Parish Council for the Municipal Year 2016/17. The Parish Council agreed unanimously and the Vice Chairman then signed the declaration of office.

26.16. Election of officers/committees:

a) Representative on Local Joint Committee: agreed Cllr R Wright 
b) Emergency Planning Committee: agreed Cllr D Moore 
c) SALC Representative: agreed the Clerk would attend and report back
d) Planning Committee: agreed  Cllrs K Newby, S Bartram,  S Birchall, P Waters and reserve L Perry.
e) Audit Committee: agreed Cllrs R Wright, S Bartram and S Birchall
f) Helicopter Noise Liaison Group: held over to the next meeting
g) Neighbourhood Plan Working Group: agreed Cllrs R Wright, S Bartram, P Butters and  L Perry.
h) Cemetery Committee: agreed Cllrs K Newby, P Waters and D Moore

27.16. Apologies for absence.

Cllr P Farmer (illness)
Shropshire Council:  Cllr Mrs K Calder 

RAF Shawbury: Cpl Jamie Lamb.

28.16. Report by the Chairman.

Cllr P Waters thanked members for supporting him as Chairman for another twelve months and for all the hard work, contributions and time commitments throughout the year which is very much valued and appreciated. 

29.16. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.

None declared.
30.16. To receive a report from West Mercia Police.

The report was in preparation and would be circulated in due course.
31.16. To approve the minutes of the meeting held the 9th March 2016.

Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded that the minutes were a true and accurate record of the meeting with the amendment to Broomfield at minute 16.16.5; the minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman subject to the amendment.
32.16. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Co-option

The Chairman formally welcomed Cllr Lisa Perry to the Parish Council as a new Councillor as all the official paperwork had been signed at the beginning of the evening to allow full participant.
2. Highways maintenance grant
The grant had been successful and discussions in terms of the three £1,500 pilot areas are underway with a number of groups from within the three settlements. Members also agreed to commission the ‘highways traffic movement survey’ after a response to the feature in the Newsletter had been received from a Parishioner requesting the road running through Eaton upon Tern from the A442 to the A41 be subject to the study.  
3. 341/342 bus route
No update had been received in terms of the service, although it is understood that Shropshire has put all services out for tender, it was not clear at this stage if the 341/342 had been included. Members agreed that the issue should still be pursued.
4. Broadband in Wistanswick 
Councillor R Wright updated the Parish Council on Broadband in Wistanswick, approx forty people had participated in the recent consultation exercise. 
5. The old tip at Wistanswick
Councillor R Wright agreed to provide Cllr K Newby with the research so far in terms of the ownership of the ‘old tip’ from the minute books for a case to be made to the Land Registry in terms of formal ownership. Councillor R Wright also agreed to approach Farmer Alf Ford in terms of a cost for the treatment of the Japanese Knotweed at the ‘old tip’ and the ‘spreading’ into the Chapel events field.
6. Litter bins.
The Clerk to secure a quote for the purchase and installation of two litter bins for Wistanswick.
7. Ollerton footpath claim.
Cllr Mrs L Perry presented the Parish Council with a package of evidence supporting the footpath from Peplow to Ollerton. The next steps are to register the evidence with Shropshire. The Clerk to seek advice on how best to proceeded with the matter once registered.
8. ‘Old’ Greenvale Site.
The Chairman and Vice Chairman updated the Parish Council on their recent meeting with Mr Andrew Richards and his Agent with reference to the materials recovery facility at Warrant Road. The applicant looked to re-assure the Councillors on a variety of subjects which included:

a. On site storage

b. Removal of items from the building

c. Hazardous and contaminated items 

d.  Public access

e. The crusher on the site

f. The fans on the site

g.  Working within the buildings
After a general discussion around the items raised members felt that it would be good practice if the applicant and their agent could attend a future meeting at which the sites change of use would be discussed.  

33.16. Cemetery developments
Members heard from Cllr K Newby that HMP Stoke Heath may well be able to design and manufacture a set of wooden oak gates for the Cemetery entrance if their workshop was not ‘caught’ by rules being introduced to privatise this part of the Prison service.
Members also commented on how well the hedge had established itself on the perimeter.

34.16. Neighbourhood Plan update
Members of the working group updated the Parish Council on the progress being made and the initial sections under construction within the Neighbourhood Plan. An addition consultation workshop has been scheduled which would meet at St Peters Church tomorrow evening to secure views and input. The consultant who has been helping the Parish Council to develop the plan will be in attendance to help facilitate the workshop.
35.16. Highway Maintenance
Members agreed that a follow up meeting is required with Highways at which the Chairman and Vice Chairman would again take forward outstanding highway maintenance matters forwarded by members of the Parish Council.
36/16. Financial Matters: 

1. Annual Return and Internal Audit
Cllr K Newby moved and Cllr R Wright seconded that the Annual Governance Statement and the Accounting Statement be signed and that the Internal Auditors report be agreed. This was unanimously agreed.
2. Payments & Income: 
The Bank reconciliation and payments for approvals (set out below) were tabled, agreed and are held on the minute book file.
3. Report of the Audit Sub-Committee:
Members received a copy of the new grant form for local groups to complete when applying for a Parish Council grant
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100453
	Sandra Birchall (purchases of materials for the Glebe field)
	£     65.93

	100454
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street lighting replacements)
	£1,012.80

	100455
	SALC (affiliation fee)
	£   436.31

	100456
	Anon UK Ltd (Insurance) 
	£   372.43

	100457
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£    69.60

	100458
	Dutton Close RA (grant)
	£  400.00

	100459
	Mr D.H.A Moore (internal audit)
	£   110.50


37/16. Planning Issues:  
1. 16/01816/SC) Greenvale Produce Ltd : materials recovery facility.
This application had been deferred

2. 16/01680/COU Broomfield, Rosehill, Stoke Heath: 
Use of existing swimming pool as D2 use for private swimming lessons
After some extensive discussion on the planning application the Parish Council formally objected to the application on the following grounds.

a. The swimming pool was constructed for domestic use and therefore does not have a formal planning permission, this is the first occasion the Parish Council has been able to express a public view against this development.

b. To attach an aerial photo which indicates that the swimming pool has been constructed outside of the original domestic boundary and does not form part of the said boundary?
38/16. Correspondence.
1. Update on the recycling of cardboard from Shropshire.
2. SALC briefing on by-laws to be circulated
3. Shropshire oil bulk buying – forward details to Cllr Mrs S Bartram.
4. Letter requesting support from Childs Ercall Parish Council for the 341/342 service. An email offering support agreed.
5. Notice Board for the Glebe field. A quote from the creation and erection of a wooden notice board at the Glebe field has been received from ‘Unit 10’ a community project for adults with special needs for £220 (inclusive of VAT). The quote was agreed.
6. Members agreed up to six cuts of the Glebe field by Trevor Goodwin, cost to be negotiated, approx £40 per normal cut. 
39/16. Parish Matters and Actions.
1. The development potential of Clive Barracks at Tern Hill within the Parish boundary was raised as a matter for consideration. Members agreed that the Parish Council needed to be involved in any planning of the site as it would have a major impact upon the Neighbourhood Plan under development. It was agreed that the Chairman make contact with Owen Patterson MP to attend any meetings around the site discussions.

2. The traveller’s site at Warrant Road was raised for the Parish Council to establish when the three year permission finished and if the drainage works had ever been completed on the site.

3. The Chairman agreed to contact Shropshire Councillor Karan Calder.

4. The Newsletter was ready for delivery
5. Smoking in the bus shelter at the school site needed to be monitored

40/16. Dates of future meetings: amendments.

2016: 22/6/16, 3/8/16, 21/9/16, 9/11/16, 14/12/16 (precept) plus 5/9/16 (Audit)

2017: 25/1/17, 8/3/17, 10/5/17 (AGM) plus 13/3/17 (Audit)
41/16. Annual Reviews.

1. Risk Assessment and Asset Register
The Parish Councils Risk Assessment was agreed and formally signed by the Chairman and Clerk on behalf of the Parish Council. The Asset Register as set out below was also agreed unanimously by the Parish Council; both documents are held on the minute book file.
· Land purchase for a cemetery extension:



£6,165.00.
· Thirty seven street lights at £100 each, equals:  


£3,700.00.

· Six Bus Shelters with notice boards at £550 each, equals: 

£3,300.00.
· Two notice boards at £16.50 each, equals:



£     33.00.

· Three benches and a plinth at £62.50 each, equals:


£   250.00.

· A lap top and printer, equals:





£   150.00.
· Total:








£15,598.00.


The Parish Council resolved that in pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to meetings Act 1960, as amended by S.100 LGA 1972) that the press and public be asked to leave the meeting in view of the confidential nature of the remaining items of business to be transacted, which include discussion on employment matters. 
2. Clerks Salary and Annual Office costs:   

 The Parish Council unanimously agreed to increase the Clerks hours to 8.5hrs and to review next year. The circumstances of the Parish Council had not changed, it was therefore unanimously agreed not to seek to re apply for the Quality Parish Council standard.
Meeting closed at 10.10p.m. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 22nd June 2016. 
Signed:

Chairman 
22nd June 2016.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  

https://www.hugofox.com/community/stoke-upon-tern-parish-council-10148/about-us
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